From: Reichel [reichel@r150.aone.net.au]
Sent: Thursday, 21 December 2000 10:31 AM
To: michael.walsh@accc.gov.au
Cc: peter dobney
Subject: Application by GPU GasNet for Revision of Access Arrangement for the Principal Transmission System

Ms Kangwaljit Kaur
Acting General Manager
Regulatory Affairs - Gas
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission
PO Box 1199
Dickson ACT 2602
 

 

Dear Ms Kaur,
 

The Australian Gas Users Group is pleased to support the application by GPU GasNet for revisions to its access arrangement for the Principal Transmission System.
 

We are particularly interested in proposals that promote competition in the supply of gas to the Victorian market.  The capacity of the pipeline at 200 TJ/day provides the potential for a significant source of supply in competition to Bass Strait.  We believe that a competitive tariff is required on the South West Pipeline to facilitate this competition.
 

A number of other features of the proposal are seen as providing benefits to major gas users;
 

*  Back-end loaded depreciation such that $8.2 million of  
   depreciation would be deferred in the years 2000 to 2002 
   compared to real straight line depreciation, with the target 
   revenue being levelised during the subsequent twenty years.
  This proposal is in line with expected flows over the life of the  
   investment and is in contrast to a number of access 
   arrangement applications in recent years where 
   disproportionately front-end loaded depreciation schedules 
   have been sought
 

*  Recovery of all costs through increased injection charges 
   would favour high load factor customers over those with poor 
   load profiles.  We see this as important in benefiting those 
   customers who contribute towards the efficient management 
   of the transmission system
 

We believe the proposals demonstrate system-wide benefits and in particular an ongoing system security benefit.
 

We trust these comments are useful to the Commission at this stage of the consultation process and look forward to receiving the Commision's draft report and further participation in this important matter.
 

Yours sincerely
 

 

 

Alan Reichel
Executive Director
Australian Gas Users Group
